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The Pintail first seen on the Avon reservoir in October 2015 has now transformed itself into an elegant male. The maximum count of Mallard there during the week was 27 with 12 Teal. At dawn on the 6th there were 17 Goosanders gathered by the dam wall before dispersing for the day. It has come to light that two pairs of Goosander have been frequenting a private lake in the Avon valley and even roost on the lake. Elsewhere on a private lake the maximum Wigeon count was 73, the Coot is still present and there were possibly as many as 4 Little Grebes. On yet another private lake 3 Cormorants have been seen together with two perched in a tree, again a first in terms of being observed doing such in the Brent area. A Dipper was reported at Brent Mill Bridge.

Garden feeders continue to attract various bird species including Siskin and Goldfinch. Not surprisingly such a concentration of small birds attracts Sparrowhawks with up to three at one location. A large Long-tailed Tit flock includes the sewage works in it's feeding circuit and it often contains other species such as several Goldcrests, Coal Tit, Treecreeper and Chiffchaff. Other small passerines reported include a male Blackcap in the village and a small number of Goldcrests rather further out on the moor (in gorse) than might be expected at this time of the year on three different squares, all on the 8th. At least one flock of Redwing have been seen.

On the 6th there were at least 9 Golden Plover flushed from close to Western White Barrow. They flew off in groups of two or three and kept very low, perhaps that behaviour was prompted by the presence of a high flying Peregrine which gave itself away by calling, was plover on the wish list for lunch? A Peregrine has also been reported over the village. A Woodcock was seen feeding on the edge of a pasture field.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
